
Welcome to our school newsletter -  Issue 7 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Thank you for taking the time to read all the PTA letters that have been sent home 

this week. I know life is busy but your support and help at events is really 

appreciated. Speaking personally, I have been so inspired by the PTA volunteers at 

Stamford Green, over the last eleven years, that I decided to volunteer to help the 

PTA at my son's school. This is because I know that even thirty minutes on a stall at 

the fireworks night can make a difference. As Headteacher, I am eternally grateful 

to the PTA, especially our Chair Louise Dennis, as the time and effort given to 

fundraise has allowed us to improve the school for the children and achieve 

ambitious projects like phase one of project Atlantis.  

As part of moving our library location and creating an inspiring reading environment, 

phase one of Project Atlantis, gave us the opportunity to completely refurbish the 

East Wing toilets. I'll leave it to the children to tell you how they felt about this area of 

the school before and after the investment:  

  Before       After  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

I think you can see that it's made a positive difference to the children, so thank you!  

How can I help raise money for phase 2 of Project Atlantis?   

Well this is the easy bit!   

In the run up to Christmas, when we are searching or shopping online, if we all did 

both of the following then it would help the PTA significantly:  

1. Use this search engine instead of your usual one: 

www.stamfordgreenprimary.easysearch.org .  Every search is typically worth 0.5p.  

2. Make your purchases through a variety of retailers by using: 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk. For example, Amazon donate up to 1.5% of your 

purchase and there are also some great deals for you to get money off too!  

Please spread the word as I'm sure grandparents and other relatives/friends might 

be able to use Easy Fundraising or Easy Search too.  

With heartfelt thanks,  

Louise Druce  

Headteacher  

head@stamford -green.surrey.sch.uk  

School 

Communications  

Just a reminder that all 

letters that are issued 

regarding any school 

event, trip or PTA activity 

can always be found on 

the school website if you 

are unable to locate your 

original email version.  

  http://www.stamford -

green.surrey.sch.uk/parent

-zone/  

School Photography  

Our school photographers 

came in and took portraits 

of our pupils on the  

3 and 4 October 2017.  

Please don't forget to 

order with your early bird 

discount code RRVFE4 as it  

runs out on the 20th 

October 2017  

If you did not receive a 

proof of your child then 

click here and our  

photographers will search 

for any photos and          

let you know.  

www.ordermyphotos.co.u

k/proofs/index.asp?

eventcode=118289  

News In Brief  
    Headteacherõs Headlines 

      www.stamford -green.surrey.sch.uk  
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Great Harvest Bake Off  

 

It has been a very exciting and busy end to the half -term at Stamford Green as we prepared to 

celebrate harvest with our charity baking sale.  

 

The children worked in small groups to adapt and then make a recipe involving generating 

ideas, making decisions, planning and organising resources, implementing their ideas and then 

evaluating their work. It was lovely to see many of our school values being demonstrated 

including independence, responsibility and sharing. In the last few days the delicious aroma of 

baking has pervaded the corridors and classrooms have been thoughtfully and creatively 

decorated.   

 

The children really enjoyed selling their wares at the sale and it was great to see so many 

parents enjoying a cup of tea at the café in the hall and visiting the classrooms. I hope you 

enjoyed this lovely community event supporting two very worthwhile local charities - the Epsom 

and Ewell Foodbank and the Leatherhead Night Shelter.  We are delighted to have raised 

£1,166.32 to be shared between them.  

 

I would like to thank the children and staff (including the kitchen staff) for all their hard work and 

also the parents and carers for their support in providing ingredients and equipment.  Finally a 

huge thank you as well to Mr Sumner and his employer Unilever, for donating all the tea.  

 

Best wishes 

 

Mrs Jayasuriya   

DT Leader  

School Kitchen News  

We wish to warmly welcome Nicole Rattenburg, who is the new Caterer in the school kitchen. 

She is more than happy to talk through any concerns so please contact her via the school office. 

Nicole's philosophy is to cook and look after the children at Stamford Green as if they were her 

own and already children have been to tell her how delicious their meals have been.  

After half term, the menu for the week, will be in the Weekly Information as the children and 

parents have told us that they like to know what food to look forward to!   

At the moment Commercial Services are recruiting as they need to fill two vacancies in our 

kitchen. However, we have been assured that it is business as usual.  

Looking forward to next year, Mrs Lee and Mrs Druce are currently involved in a tendering 

process and project, as our contract with Commercial Services ends in April 2018. We will keep 

you updated as things progress.  

T O G E T H E R N E S S 

H A P P I N E S S  



A M B I T I O N  

Pupil Leadership  

At Stamford Green we truly value the contribution that our pupils make to our school.  Because of this, we 

are always thinking about how to increase opportunities for pupil leadership, across a variety of year 

groups.  

As you may already know we have School Councilllors, Behaviour Ambassadors, House Captains/Vice 

House Captains, Y6 Buddies, Eco Warriors and many more.  However in addition to the aforementioned 

roles this year we are launching some new Pupil Leadership roles in Year 6 and Year 2.  

In Year 6, the children will have the opportunity to put their names forward to be either Head Boy/ Head 

Girl or Deputy Head Boy/Head Girl.  They will need to be available to attend some school events that 

happen after school during the school year, speak to prospective parents, governors and teachers and 

demonstrate our school values.  They will also have to be superb role models for the rest of school and be 

someone whom the other children aspire to be like.  The children interested in this role will need to inform 

their class teachers and on Thursday 2 November will then do a short presentation to Mrs Druce, Mrs 

Williams and a school Governor, outlining why they would be an excellent candidate for Head Boy and 

Head Girl.  Mrs Druce, Mrs Williams and the school Governor will then decide the outcome, based upon 

each childõs presentation, as well as answers to some gentle follow up questions. 

This year things aren't operating in the most ideal order.  However, we had a choice; either to give four 

children a chance to be Head Boy/Head Girl or Deputy Head Boy/Head Girl in 2017/18 or wait until 

2018/19.  We decided to give four children the chance.  The ideal order, is that at the start of Y6 , the 

children know about all the Pupil Leadership roles available and are able to select which ones they want 

to do.  This year children who are already either a House Captain or Vice House Captain will not be able 

to apply to be Head Boy or Head Girl.  This is because we want to share the opportunity amongst as 

many children as possible and see the House Captain roles working alongside the Head Boy/Head Girl 

and Deputy Head Boy/Head Girl roles.  

Furthermore, after reviewing all our systems, from September 2018, no child in the school will be allowed 

more than one pupil leadership role, although roles could be changed throughout the year e.g. School 

Councillor to Eco Warrior.  This change will support and ensure opportunity for as many children as 

possible.  

In Year 2, we will be introducing the role of Prefects.  There will be a team of 5 prefects, per class, for every 

half term chosen by the class teacher.  Together the fifteen children will form the Prefect Team for the half 

term.  They will then help out, during lunchtimes, with Reception and Year 1 for one day per week in the 

hall.  The choice of Prefects is made solely by the class teacher and their decision will be based upon 

children consistently demonstrating our school values, particularly: making good choices, empathy, 

responsibility, caring, independence and good manners.  

Please note that we appreciate that not every child will want to do this and equally, not every child will 

be chosen due to individual needs and circumstances. If you have any questions please feel free to 

either speak to myself or Mrs Druce.  We will of course keep you updated with further developments via 

the school newsletter.  

Mrs Williams 

Y1 Leader  

 

 

 

 

 



A C H I E V I N G  

Securing Outstanding Attendance from 20/9/17 to 18/10/17  

Every two weeks we will be reporting what the overall class attendance is.  All classes 

should secure a weekly attendance of at least 97%.   

Stamford Bear says well done to: RV, 1A, 1R, 2B, 2T, 3L, 3S, 4J, 5V, 5B and 6PJ who have 

fantastic attendance!  

A special mention to the children who have 

received the following awards:  

 

Headteacherõs Award and Stamford Bear:   

Rio Davidi, Joseph Santos, Ronnie 

Cartwright and Oliver Evans  

 

 

Governorsõ Values Award and Buckingham Bear: 

Alfie Trent, Lucie Maher  

Isaac Newby and Lilly Cheeseman  

Congratulations  

Well done to Millie Barnes and Emma 

Glencross from Year 5 whose poster entry for 

ôHappinessõ won a prize from the Epsom 

Mental Health Week organisers.  Millie and 

Emma attended a special prize giving 

ceremony.  Here is a copy of                     

their poster design.  



Hope and Aspiration Week  

During the week beginning 25  September 2017, Stamford Green had their first ôHope and Aspirationõ 

week. The focus was to get our children to think about what they might aspire to be or do when they are 

older. Years 1 to 6 were treated to numerous visits from professionals that gave them an insight as to what 

it was like to do specific jobs and many created activities for the children to take part in.  

Many of our volunteering professionals were parents and we were very grateful to have them come to 

school to help with the event.  The children were encouraged to think about the range of professions 

available to them when they are older and it was useful for them to hear about specific skills or abilities 

they needed to have for particular jobs.  

As well as the children, many staff were inspired by our volunteers who talked about their ôlife journeysõ to 

get to where they are today.  It was a great opportunity for our children to think carefully about what 

they want to achieve whilst they are at school and reflect on how their choices can benefit their futures.  

I wish to thank all of the volunteers for giving up their time to come and inspire the children of Stamford 

Green, we loved having you here for the week!  

Thanks to;  

The prefects of Ewell Castle School and Mr Getty, their teacher  

Mrs Hicks - Author & Illustrator                                   Mrs Stambrey - Nurse 

Mrs Claridge ð Gardener/Landscape Design         Ms Lee ð Mindfulness Instructor  

Mr Seabroke - Astrophysicist                                      Mrs Moffat ð TV Producer  

Mr Williams - Policeman                                             Mr McCourt - Vet  

Ollie Cook - Professional Footballer (Ex SGPS pupil)     Mr Druce - Journalist and Editor  

Mrs McGhee - Grow Cook Enjoy Cooking Lessons  

 

Some quotes from the children;  
 

I liked Hope and Aspiration week because I got to learn what it is like to have a job. I liked seeing the 

nurse because I know there are nurses at hospital!  Noah Frost 1R 

My favourite thing was the nurse because I liked it when she wrapped bandages around people. The vet 

was funny because he gave us rubber gloves and showed us how to fix animals! Grace Borrett 1R  

Hope and Aspiration week was amazing and everyone loved it! I really enjoyed listening to the 

Policeman, Mr Williams but actually everyone was fantastic! I loved learning about being a Vet and how 

you would operate on a catõs body as well as learning about all the roles Police Officers have! I really 

enjoyed this week at school and I think everyone felt the same, it was definitely a time to remember!  

Thank you Mrs Smith for organising such a fun week! Lucy Stevens 3L  

Hope and Aspiration week was awesome! We learnt so much about jobs and 

what we could do when we are older. We had the opportunity to talk to 

people that do completely different jobs and see what they (and us) liked 

about that profession. There were loads of visitors. These included a 

policeman, a gardener, a footballer, an astrophysicist and even prefects from 

other schools. My favourite was probably the policeman because I donõt 

know a lot about that job so I actually found out loads about what they do! I 

really enjoyed learning about what everyone does and seeing what they think 

about their job.  Edwin Cross 6PJ 

 

 

L E A R N I N G 



Iõve always wonderedé   

What does the yellow zig zag on the road outside school mean?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rule 243 of the Highway Code is quite clear, DO NOT stop or park: Near a school entrance.  

Therefore please don't stop and let children out on the zig zag lines. Not only are you putting your childõs 

life in danger but you are also blocking the road and will be causing congestion for others.  

We have asked the Council to repaint the zig zag lines to increase visibility for all parents and carers using 

the roads outside school.  

Your cooperation with this is appreciated.  

Tweet of the fortnight!  

Follow us on @StamfordGreen  

 

 

Stamford Green Community Recognised for Recycling  

Wastebusters, the environmental awareness campaign for schools, has recognised Stamford Green for all 

the effort the children put into the Home Recycling Challenge, which we took part in back in the summer 

term. Children across the school took the challenge home to share with their families and identify 

household items that can be recycled. These include 

paper and card, glass bottles and jars, plastic bottles and 

pots, plastic tubs and trays, metal tins and cans.  

Buster, Wastebustersõ mascot, wrote to us to say: òWell 

done for being awesome Wastebusters! Your school has 

been lucky enough to be selected to win its very own, very 

special, limited edition Busta made from 5 recycled plastic 

bottles. We hope heõll help to remind you to recycle to 

help protect your planet and all the creatures that live in 

it.ó Our Eco Warriors will decide how to use Busta to 

encourage even more recycling and eco -friendly 

behaviour at Stamford Green.  

Thank you to all our families that helped us to achieve 

this recognition.  

Our Year 2 Eco Warriors ð India, Violet, Georgia and Elodie ð 

proudly welcome Busta to Stamford Green.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continuous effort - not 

strength or intelligence - 

is the key to unlocking 

our potential.  

Winston Churchill  

Our Value for October is:  

Effort 

    

 

Craze of the week  

This week itõs been space hoppers and next week will be scooter boards!  

 

 

V A L U E S 

In school the children are reminded on a daily 

basis about how they can use their values. They 

are expected to show these values throughout 

the whole day and continue this at home.  

Effort is a value that is encouraged widely 

throughout the school and is demonstrated by 

the children in many occasions on a daily basis. 

The children are reminded that in order to reach 

their potential, effort is needed to be successful.  

 

I think effort is when you try your hardest at 

something and you donõt give up. Itõs like 

resilience. If you make an effort, you achieve 

more. For example, if you enter a competition 

and you make lots of effort then you may win a 

medal because youõve tried hard.  

Poppy Moore 3S  

This year I have made an effort to be more tidy 

and organised. I regularly make sure my desk is 

tidy and that my paperwork is in order. This helps 

me to be more ready for the week ahead!  

Mrs Smith 3S 


